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FROM THE INTERIM PASTOR 
 

In recent days, while serving as Interim Pastor at Knife River Lutheran Church, on several occasions an 
old story has come to mind.  It’s a story from the Hasidic stream of the Jewish tradition:  
The esteemed Rabbi Hayyim was asked to describe the rare skills with which he led his congregation.  The 
Rabbi likened his followers to “people lost in a great forest.  They chanced upon another man who had been 
lost even longer.  Not realizing this, they asked him to lead them out of the woods.  His reply was, ‘That I cannot 
do.  But, I can point out the ways that lead further into the thicket, and after that, let us try to find the way 
together.’” 

Now, I certainly do not perceive members of KRLC to be “lost in the woods”!   On the contrary, I have 
been impressed with the congregation’s leadership, its gratitude for its long history, its appreciation of its 
worship traditions, its well-maintained building and grounds, and its far-reaching and generous impact within its 
community and the world!  Within my first twelve days I’ve enjoyed connecting with members of the 
Congregation Council, the Executive Committee, the small but capable Staff, the Planning Committee, worship 
leaders, and the Men’s Group.  Whew!  I have heard stories of gratitude for the past, and I’ve sensed an 
eagerness and trust for the unfolding future.   

Nevertheless, there are challenges before us.  What will be the twists and turns in the trail ahead?  Where 
are the thickets?  What challenges… and opportunities… will we find in the forest?   
Currently, our Congregation Council is seeking five members to serve as a Call Committee.  Members will 
work with Synodical representatives through a prayerful, comprehensive, patient, and steady process in seeking 
a new, long-term pastoral leader.   
  How the Hasidic parable does resonate with me, though, is the task of “finding the way together.”  I look 
forward to joining other members of KRLC while participating in quality worship; creative programs of 
Vacation Bible School, Sunday School, Confirmation; and, becoming engaged with other community leaders in 
the immediate and broader community.  I have learned that KRLC has a well-earned reputation for community 
engagement.  The Knife River “Community Steak and Chop Fry” fund-raiser is just one example.  I plan to don 
an apron and help out! 
 In addition to the work of the Call Committee, I look forward – in the weeks and months ahead – to 
shaping a creative Transition Plan through which all KR members will be engaged in a process of discernment.  
Participants will “look back”, remembering and claiming key points in the congregation’s long history; we will 
assess the congregation’s many strengths; and, we will name and face current challenges.  Always, we will be 
tuned to the Holy Spirit’s leadership, opening ourselves to finding the way together. 
 I am grateful and eager for the opportunities to walk with the people of Knife River.  I look forward to 
knowing you and being known by you.  My plan is to be fully engaged with you in worship, in learning, and in 
service.   

You will easily find me in the church office, in the sanctuary, the garden, the woods, and in the 
community.  With gratitude and trust, I look forward to finding the way together. 
 
Mark Holman 
Cell: 612-214-0392 
Email:  holman28@gmail.com   
 
 
 

http://www.krlc.org/


AUGUST VOLUNTEERS 
   August 3 August 10 August 17    August 24 August 31 

                

Ushers   B. Meyer K. Walter S. Hubbartt T. Northey M. Dent                       
   P. Meyer N. Walter V. Gorman K. Bloom N. Dent           
   
Lector   P. Meyer L. Jackson A. Hubbartt K. Bloom N. Dent         
 
Communion Asst             V. Gorman    E. Lee  K. Bloom D. Jackson    J. Swanson 
    R. Alreck J. Lee  T. Northey A. Hubbartt       D. Swanson 
   J. Swanson L. Bujold M. McMillion S. Hubbartt R. Alreck 
  
Altar Preparation Sharon Shelerud-------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 
Offering Counters K. Struve L. Olson M. Garey T. Northey K. Pollard   
                                       J. Lee  M. von Goertz S. Jasperson A. Jasperson M. Dent 
 
Children’s Time  Dani Mattson ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Coffee Fellowship Available Available  Available Available Available 
                
Live Streaming             Tech Team Tech Team Tech Team Tech Team Tech Team  
 

 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

 

  

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 
5 Don Olson 
8 Dennis Swanson 
10 Melanie McMillion 
13 Pat Meyer 
16 Laurie Jackson 
16  Linda Grong 
17 Steven Harris 
19 Nancy Ojard 
20 Alexis Ross 
21 Anne Schlomann 
 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 
26 Julie Stewart 
27 LeeAnn Olson 
28 Bjorn Ojard 
28 Anne Skadberg 
29 Joanne Lind 
30 AJ Mattson 
 

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES 
 
1 Scott & Sharon Shelerud 
3           Steve & Pat Berger 
9 Jim & Lee Bujold 
9 Karen & Glenn Johnson 
13 Bjorn & Nicole Ojard 
17 Jim & Jerri Swardstrom 
17 LeAllan Estrem & Beth Alexander 
17         Joe & Katarina Bredow 
18 Steve & Karin Harris 
24 Gary & Vicky Ojard 
28 Jim & Debbie Allert 
 



COUNCIL BUZZ – July 2025 
Greetings to all  
What’s Happening 

• Draft and implement archiving process – ongoing 
• Complete committee Structure processes – will require Bylaws change.   
• Annual Review of Policies - ongoing 
• Review Committees and identify committee liaisons - ongoing 

 
Pastor Transition comments: 

• The Interim period will be approximately six to nine months.  We will use this valuable time to discuss 
possibilities and goals for KRLC.  It will be an exciting time indeed!! 

• Pastor Mark will be in the pulpit three Sundays per month, other than vacation Sundays 
• Pastor is working with Worship Committee for pulpit supply for needed Sundays 
• Pastor will coordinate with our pastoral care team to maximize visits to shut ins and to gather their input 

for KRLC future needs 
 
Administrative Support Hire 

• Diane Lewandowski, Admin Assist, will be on site Tuesdays and Thursdays for 4 hours per day.  The 
remainder of her hours she will work from home.  Please contact using her office email, 
office.krlc@gmail.com 

 
Plans to gather input from Congregation as we explore what’s next for KRLC 

• The council is continuing to draft a Congregation Survey to be distributed to gather input.  Responses 
will be compiled and shared.  Distribution date TBD 

• The council is planning a “table talk” activity that will focus on determining critical skills the 
congregation is looking for in a new pastor.  We will plan it to follow an upcoming worship service . . . 
exact date TBD 

• Council and Pastor have begun conversations about additional activities that involve the congregation to 
gather input for the future of KRLC.  Details will be shared when finalized.   

• Results of all input activities will be shared with the Call Committee once formed 
 

Call Committee process 
• The Interim and the council will work collaboratively to form the committee 
• Our target is to have the committee identified within 6 to 8 weeks 
• The council will be distributing a questionnaire for individuals interested in serving on the call 

committee.  Date of distribution TBD 
• Call committee nominees will be presented to the congregation for a vote to move forward.  Date TBD 
 

Thank you for your continued support of the 2025 Council. 
Submitted by Helene Hedlund, Council President 

 
TREASURE HUNT VBS 

The Knife River Lutheran Church is hosting Vacation Bible School from Monday, August 4 - Wednesday, August 6 from 
4:30 PM to 7:00PM (dinner will be provided). The theme is "The Treasure Hunt" and will include lots of fun Bible 
activities for kids, such as puppet shows, action songs, games, and of course, super fun treasure hunts! Kids of all ages are 
invited! Bring your friends! Jillian McCorison is leading with help from Patti Stoddard. Guest crew will be the JOYFUL 
choir. There will be a short finale program put on by the kids at 6:45 PM on Wednesday, August 6; parents/the public are 
invited! 
To sign up, please email Jillian at mccorisonjillian@gmail.com    

mailto:mccorisonjillian@gmail.com


Knife River Community Steak & Chop Fry on Wed. Sept. 17th at 5PM 

Location: Knife River Lutheran Church 

Music, Food and Silent Auction to benefit charity 

Reservations needed 

Name:________________________________ 

6 oz Steak:_______ Marinated Steak:_______ Pork Chop:_______ Vegi patty_______ 

All of the side dishes, desserts and beverages will be included with this entree. 

The reservation fee is $10.00 per                   Total enclosed: $____________ 

All profits from this event and the Silent Auction will be donated equally to: 

Two Harbors Food Shelf 

Global Refuge 

SILENT AUCTION 
 
We’re thrilled to announce that planning is underway for our upcoming Silent Auction, which will be held 
during our Knife River Community Steak and Chop Fry on Wednesday, September 17 at 5:00 pm at Knife 
River Lutheran Church. This exciting event will help raise critical funds for the Two Harbors Area Food Shelf 
and Global Refuge. 

But we can’t do it without YOU! 

We're currently seeking donations of items, services, gift cards, and experiences for the auction—and we’d 
love your help. Do you own a local business? Know someone who does? Whether it's a gift basket, a handmade 
item, or tickets to an event, your contribution can make a big difference. 

How you can help: 

• Donate a product, service, or experience 

• Connect us with local businesses or individuals who may want to support 

• Spread the word by telling others about our upcoming community event 

All donors will be recognized at the event. It’s a great way to give back while promoting your business. 

If you'd like to contribute or learn more, please contact Jillian McCorison at 612-723-3356 
or mccorisonjillian@gmail.com.  Donations are tax-deductible, and we’re happy to provide documentation upon 
request. 

Thank you for helping us bring this community event to life. Together, we can make a real impact! 
  

 

  

mailto:mccorisonjillian@gmail.com


CHURCH MOUSE! 

Welcome Pastor Mark! 

Interim Pastor Mark  Holman is jumping right in! Mark has enjoyed ministry in the contexts of parish life, chaplaincy, 
global missions, and administrative work with the ELCA & Lutheran Service in America. His greatest joys in ministry 
come through participating in the Spirit's work of healing and bringing new life to individuals, families, and 
congregations. You’ve heard him from the pulpit! He’s appeared at the Men’s Thursday Group and the Planning Team 
Meeting among other congregational meetings! Rumor has it he’s donning an apron for the picnics! Look for Pastor Mark 
and be sure to give him a warm Knife River welcome! 

Introducing Diane! 

Welcome to Knife River Lutheran’s new Administrative Support person, Diane Lewandowski! Melanie is ‘onboarding” 
Diane over the next couple of months.  Please direct any administrative type inquiries, information, etc. that you used to 
direct to Melanie, directly to Diane.  Her email address is office.krlc@gmail.com  Diane will be working 10 hours a week 
total, remotely and in-building.  Once she's gotten settled, she'll publish her schedule.  Until then, please be patient in 
awaiting replies! 

“Thanks a McMillion” to “One in a “McMilllion” 

Melanie McMillion has faithfully served our congregation in all things administrative as a volunteer for 18 years! The 
congregation planned a stealth celebration on Sunday, July 20 to express our appreciation to Melanie for all she has done 
to support our congregation….so stealthy were we in planning that Melanie almost “slept in” that day after hosting 
company! Thanks to Delores Jackson for telling Melanie her services were needed for one more important job….and 
thank you Mel for your leadership over all these years! 

August Appreciation To…….. 

Knife River Lutheran’s Pastoral Care Team of Randi Alreck, Kay Bloom and Kris Geary have stepped up and are 
available to provide pastoral care to all members and especially those that worship from their homes. Thank you to this 
great trio of leaders for their care, compassion and friendship in keeping all members in prayer and in touch! 

BLUE RIBBON WINNER! 

During the recent Minnesota Quilt Show, Anne-Lu Basson was surprised to learn that her quilt “Madeline & Me” won 
first place in the modern category, 2 persons.  

The quilt came to life during a week-long stay at Madeline Island School of Arts with Irene Roderick as lector. Dultuhian 
& Master Quilter Karen McTavish did the surface quilting. That said, none of us were surprised at this prestigious blue 
ribbon award for Anne-Lu and Karen.  Congratualtions! 

ENDOWMENT FUND SCHOLARSHIPS: 

Lawrence Burkhard, Chair of the Endowment Committee is happy to report that three $1000 scholarships have been 
awarded to Dani Mattson, Nolan Anderson, and Alison Shaw.  Congratulations and best wishes to our graduates as their 
pursue their higher education. We are so proud of you and all that you contribute to our congregation and all you’ve 
accomplished to date! May you continue to live radiantly! 

THANK YOU! 

Dear Knife River Lutheran Church, Thank you for the warm hospitality on Sunday, June 15th for my family and 
me.  Violet and Torsten loved your church and the beach!  They've requested we return. Thank you for the opportunity to 
worship with you and say thank you in person for your partnership with LSS." Pastor Amanda Simons,  

Church mouse cont.. 

mailto:office.krlc@gmail.com


 

As a follow-up to Amanda’s request for jammies for Bethany Crisis Center, we also offer a thank you to  our generous 
congregation for contributions of cash and jammies for Bethany children. Randi Alreck has made several trips to deliver 
boys and girls jammiesTreasures Galore! 

VBS is scheduled for Monday, August 4-Wednesday, August 6 from 4:30 – 7:30 PM. Thanks to Jillian McCorison, Patti 
Stoddard & JOYFUL for taking the leadership on VBS. Don’t forget the short finale program put on by the kids at 6:45 on 
Wednesday, August 6th!  

THANK YOU! 

Thanks, everyone!  Thank you to all who were involved in my surprise retirement gathering at coffee after church today 
(July 20)!  I received so many lovely cards, kind words and thoughtful gifts!  A special thank you to the quilters' group for 
the gorgeous quilt - I will treasure it and think of you on cold winter days!  :)  And thank you to the congregation for the 
gift of money . . . these past 18 years have been my pleasure, and the best part for me is that I'm not going anywhere!  I've 
received so affirmation and love from each of you through the years -- thank you!! 

Melanie   

Community Picnic! Coneys Anyone? 

The August Church/Community Picnic is Wednesday, August 20 and features burgers, veggie burgers and dogs along 
with condiments, beverages and ice cream! Tradition calls for Coney Island Sauce for your coney from 1st Street in 
Duluth, compliments of Jim Bujold! See you there at 5 PM! 

On Wednesday September 17, the Men’s Group has upped the ante and will be grilling steaks, pork chops, veggie burgers 
and a pot luck for sides! Cost is $10 and will require a reservation in advance! Stay tuned for details! Net proceeds(and 
other donations) will benefit the Two Harbors Food Shelf and Global Refuge! Yay Men’s Group! 

Mark Your Calendar! 

The Knife River Rec Center has been engaged in a year-long effort to map a future for the community through a grant 
program called “Empowering Small Minnesota Communities.” On Tuesday, August 5th, area residents will have the 
opportunity to get updated on the work so far and to envision what a new community center for Knife River might look 
like. Participants will have the opportunity to offer input on amenities and programming they’d like to see in a new 
gathering place in Knife River.  Two separate sessions are scheduled for 4PM and 7 PM. All are welcome to engage with 
staff from several University of Minnesota Centers including the Minnesota Design Center. Questions? See Patricia 
Meyer, President of the KRRC. See you there! 

Kudos to Aspiris Lakeview Hospital! 

Named as one of the Top 100 Critical Access Hospitals, Aspirus Lakeview has gone further, earning recognition as a Top 
20 CAH in the nation….placement in the top 2% of Critical Access Hospitals in the country. We are most fortunate to call 
Aspirus Lakeview “our hospital” in Two Harbors/Lake County. We offer our thanks, congratulations and appreciation to 
the Lakeview staff for offering great care to our residents and visitors! 

No matter where you are in your faith journey, you are welcome at  

Knife River Lutheran Church! 

 



2025 Outreach Charities 
 
Giving with a joyful heart is one of the most important messages found in scripture. Giving to others is really an 
attitude towards life. By giving your time, energy, emotional and 
financial support to others, you receive the joy that God intended for you. God loves a cheerful giver! The 
members of KRLC take that to heart and always give generously. 
 
How do you do this?  Simply, write a check to Knife River Lutheran Church and designate which 
charity/charities you wish to support. If you are unsure just write local or world outreach as the designation. At 
the end of the year, you will be provided with your annual giving statement which will include these totals. 
Please consider these charities for your giving in 2025. 
 
LOCAL OUTREACH 
 
TWO HARBORS FOOD SHELF: One in six Lake County residents experiences a food shortage at some time 
during the year.  The Food Shelf is open Tuesdays each week, and customers receive 60-100 lbs. of food. 
Emergency non-perishables are available in 20 lb. boxes on Monday-Thursday. Many members of the 
congregation and community also provide hundreds of volunteer hours annually. 
 
CHURCHES UNITED IN MINISTRY (CHUM): Churches United in Ministry is a 501(c)(3) organization 
whose programs serve more than 8,000 low-income, homeless, hungry, isolated, or otherwise marginalized 
community members each year. Founded in 1973 CHUM has the support of forty-four member congregations 
and offers emergency food, shelter, advocacy, support, and street outreach throughout Duluth. In addition, there 
are 44 apartments for families with children who are homelessness.  
 
LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES- CENTER FOR CHANGING LIVES: Each year L.S.S. provides 
services to more than 880 young people experiencing homelessness in the greater Duluth area, making 
thousands of contacts, providing youth with the resources they need to launch into productive, healthy and 
independent lives. Most are not homeless by choice. Circumstances put them at risk of dropping out of school, 
unemployment, chemical dependency, or sex trafficking. 
 
LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES: LSS of Minnesota is affiliated with the six Minnesota synods of the 
ELCA. LSS reaches children, youth, families, people with disabilities, and older adults through more than 
twenty-three lines of service. Among them are adoption and foster care services, behavioral health services, 
crisis shelters for children and services for youth experiencing homelessness, disaster response, employment 
services & financial counseling. 
 
BEST CHRISTMAS EVER: (BCE), a national non-profit serving families who have fallen upon tough times 
through no fault of their own. BCE partners with local leaders and businesses to bless each BCE family with a 
custom & unique Best Christmas Ever, tailored to the family situation. Kristy Shelerud Pollard graciously 
coordinates KRLC’s participation. 
 
NORTH SHORE HORIZONS: North Shore Horizons was formed in 1980 to serve individuals and families 
impacted by domestic violence and sexual assault in Lake County and the surrounding area. Today, the 
organization serves upwards of eight hundred individuals annually, providing community education, outreach, 
and trauma-informed services to those impacted by domestic and sexual violence. During this pandemic, they 
are also serving homeless women with children. 
 
 
 
 



BETHANY CRISIS CENTER: The Bethany Crisis Shelter is short-term, emergency housing in a safe, 
residential setting which provides support for the physical and emotional needs of youth in crisis 24/7. The 
Bethany Crisis Shelter in Morgan Park has a new $3 million home to better serve children and their parents 
during times of need. The project will replace the current LSS facility for short-term, emergency housing for 
youth undergoing times of crisis. 
 
NEIGHBOR IN NEED: An Emergency Fund set up here at KRLC for local families in need. 
 
LAKE COUNTY DEVELOPMENTAL ACHIEVEMENT CENTER: Established in 1971, their mission 
and organizational goals are simple, and hold true over 54 years after they were written: “To support each 
individual to achieve the highest level of independence.” Serving adults with disabilities, services include job 
skills training, supervised work settings, community integration, individualized programming and socialization 
skills training. 
 
TOGETHER HERE ELCA: “Together Here” prepares our synod to walk with our racialized and 
marginalized neighbors in a process of learning, listening, and relationship building grounded in truth-telling 
and the reconciling love of Christ so that transformational change and healing can occur. Together Here consists 
of the Advisory Board and two ministry teams: The Bridge Building Task Force and the Anti-Racism Team. 
The Bridge Building Task Force was created in response to the Northeastern Minnesota Synod Resolution 
17.1, our synod’s commitment to partner with our Ojibwe neighbors as we repudiate the Doctrine of Discovery. 
The Anti-Racism Team was formed in 2020 as a Bishop’s initiative in response to the needs for social reform.  
 
 
WORLD OUTREACH 
 
GOD’S GLOBAL BARNYARD:  We bought the farm and more! Cows, honeybees, goats, oxen & plow, fish, 
sheep, pigs, and chicks, wait until you see the year-end total! This is a mission of our Children’s Church and 
VBX! Your generosity earned KRLC the “Holy Cow” award! 
 
ELCA WORLD HUNGER: ELCA World Hunger responds to the root causes of hunger with work in sixty 
countries around the world, including the US. Cornerstones of this work include hunger education, advocacy 
and projects focused on agriculture, livestock, water, health care and job training to help people lift themselves 
out of hunger and poverty for the long term. Between 70-75 percent of ELCA World Hunger funds are spent 
internationally, and 20-25 percent are spent domestically. 
 
LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF: LWR helps communities living in extreme poverty adapt to the challenges 
that threaten their livelihoods and wellbeing and responds to emergencies with a long-term view. It is a member 
of the Corus International family of faith-based international development organizations, which include IMA 
World Health, Charlie Goldsmith Associates, Ground Up Investing, and LWR Farmers Market Coffee. One of 
LWR's flagship programs – started in 1945 and continuing today – is its Quilt and Kit Ministry. Each year, 
KRLC’s quilters along with Lutherans across the United States assemble and donate LWR Mission Quilts, as 
well as several kinds of care kits to assist people living in poverty in times of emergency or great need. 
  

http://www.nemnsynod.org/resolution-17-1-repudiation.html
http://www.nemnsynod.org/resolution-17-1-repudiation.html
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Corus_International
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/IMA_World_Health
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/IMA_World_Health
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lutheranism


KRLC community and world outreach as of 6-30-2025

How are we doing in our Outreach giving for 2025?  The following chart
shows a comparison of this year and last year.  We have a lot of
work to do by year end when we compare to 2024.  Please consider helping
others by your donations to an Outreach charity.  We want to be sure 
to fund these deserving charities this year.  Please pick your favorite charity
and make any gift that you are comfortable with.
If you are are unsure of a specific choice just write in:  "Local Outreach" or 
"World Outreach" and the Stewardship Committee will allocate the funds
at the end of the year!  Thank you for giving to others.

Local Outreach 2025 Amount 2024 Amount
General- to be determined 50.00$                         
Local Outreach to be divided -$                     
Two Harbor's Food Shelf 3,634.50$                   4,247.50$            
CHUM 125.00$                       105.00$               
LSS Center for changing lives 150.00$               
Lutheran Social Services -$                     
Best Christmas Ever -$                     
North Shore Horizons 100.00$               
Bethany Crisis Center 1,540.00$                   50.00$                 
Neighbor in Need by KRLC -$                     
Lake County DAC 225.00$               
Together Here ELCA 220.00$                       110.00$               
Lutheran Disaster Response -$                     
EcoFaith Network 250.00$                       290.00$               
Total local outreach 5,819.50$                   5,277.50$            

World Outreach 2025 Amount 2024 Amount
World Outreach to be determined -$                             -$                     
ELCA World Hunger 1,574.81$                   2,400.31$            FFF 2024
God's Barnyard 1,870.91$                   2,243.80$            
Lutheran World Relief 50.00$                         300.00$               
Lutheran Disaster Relief 600.00$                       -$                     
Quilters
Total world outreach 4,095.72$                   4,944.11$            

Council allocation -$                             

Total Outreach at 6 months 9,915.22$                10,221.61$       

2025 2024 2023
Year end outreach total ????? 24,892.34         28,952.35$           



KRLC Treasurer's Report 6/30/2025

General Operations Summary 2025 2024 Budget

Income from donations 63,243.70$            65,611.43$        Under budget 82,131.62$      

Expenses 65,992.72$            70,596.12$        Under budget 82,131.62$      

Donations vs expenses (2,749.02)$             (4,984.69)$         

Designated Account Summary 2025 2024

Designated Donations or revenue 19,957.48$            22,449.89$        

Expenses from designated areas 21,792.83$            12,794.05$        

Donations vs expenses (1,835.35)$             9,655.84$          

The Bottom Line 2025 2024

Total Income 83,201.18$            88,061.32$        
Total expenses 87,785.55$            83,390.17$        
Fund Balance change (4,584.37)$             4,671.15$          

Other Fund Balances Amount
Fund Balances Balance
General Operations fund 7,250.98$              Columbarium fund 22,472.20$      
Outreach -$                        Reserve required by State Law 4,500.00$        
Building and property fund (3,654.79)$             Available after required reserve 17,972.20$      
Building and property fund- Money Market 88,163.00$            Columbarium debt is fully paid -$                  
Memorial 9,527.58$              
Passthru (2,061.94)$             Endowment fund 79,213.95$      
Reserve 5,000.00$              Principal amount 50,000.00$      
Primary account total 104,224.83$          
Decrease from last year (3,445.04)$             Color Key

Income Green

Total of all cash assets 205,910.98$    Expense/Debt Red

Total of all debt/NO DEBT! -$                  Total Blue
Increase over last year 6,983.94$              Change Yellow

Balance Lt Blue

JUNE
Thank you so much for your continued donations to KRLC and to our Outreach programs.
June was an odd month as we are between Pastors.  Our new Interim Pastor, Mark
Holman, will begin serving KRLC in July so finances will continue at a more normal level.
The bottom line improved a great deal but we still have some work to do in the 2nd half.
Please take a look at the Outreach giving listed separately.  The will be a Community Steak
and Chop fry on Sept. 17th to raise money for our Outreach programs. Mark your calandar!



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 
  9 am Worship in 
               The Garden 
           Children’s Time 
 10 am Coffee fellowship 
 

4  
   9 am Bone  
            Strengthening 
            Class 
   4:30 – 6pm  VBS 
   6:30 pm JOYFUL 
            Practice 

5 
  9 am Lectio/Dig Deeper 
 
 
  4:30 – 6pm VBS 
Vacation Bible School 

6 
 
 
 
  4:30 – 6 pm VBS 

7 
  8:30 am Men Meet 
 
 
  5 pm Pop-Up Dinner 

8 
    LaFond Wedding 

9 

10 
  9 am Worship in 
               The Garden 
           Children’s Time 
 10 am Coffee fellowship 
10am Stand up Council      

Meeting 

11 
  9 am Bone  
            Strengthening 
            Class 
 
   6:30 pm JOYFUL 
            Practice 

12 
  9 am Lectio/Dig Deeper 

13 
 
 
 
   

14 
  8:30 am Men Meet 
 
 
  5 pm Pop-Up Dinner 

15 16 

17 
 9 am Worship in 
               The Garden 
           Children’s Time 
 10 am Coffee fellowship 
    

18 
  9 am Bone  
            Strengthening 
            Class 
 
   6:30 pm JOYFUL 
            Practice 

19 
  9 am Lectio/Dig Deeper 
  10 am Planning Team 

20 
 
 
 
   5 pm Community/ 
               Church Picnic 

21 
  8:30 am Men Meet 
 
 
  5 pm Pop-Up Dinner 

22 23 

24 
  9 am Worship in 
               The Garden 
           Children’s Time 
 10 am Coffee fellowship 
NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 

25 
  9 am Bone  
            Strengthening 
            Class 
 
   6:30 pm JOYFUL 
            Practice 

26 
  9 am Lectio/Dig Deeper 
10am Worship Committee 

27 28 
  8:30 am Men Meet 
 
 
  5 pm Pop-Up Dinner 

29 30 

31 
  9 am Worship in 
               The Garden 
           Children’s Time 
 10 am Coffee fellowship 

      

August 2025 
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